
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross  

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 + www.pothc.org 

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST  

MondayðThursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION  

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.ð4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM  

Baptisms are celebrated on the second and last Sunday 

of each month at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish 

Office for more information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS  

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

Christ the King - November 20, 2016  

 Come and pray with us!  

 

How worthy is 

the Lamb who 

was slain, to 

receive power 

and divinity, and 

wisdom and 

strength and 

honor. 

 

 

To him 

belong glory 

and power 

for ever 

 and ever. 

Revelation 5:12; 1:6 



2 

We are here for you!  

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Ellen Fox 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Connie Calabro 
Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Co-Coordinators of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Elizabeth Shea 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Mr. Salvatore Finocchiaro 
Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

PASTORAL TEAM  

PASTORAL STAFF  

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Edward Guise 
Mr. Gerald Farrell 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mr. James Reiss  
Mrs. Mary Pannone 
Religious Education Secretaries 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Celebrants for Next Weekendôs Masses 

   November 26th/27th  
 

  5:00 PM  Fr. Michael 

  8:00 AM Fr. Michael  

  9:30 AM Fr. Michael 

  11:30 AM Fr. Michael 

Scripture Readings for November 27, 2016  
  +  Isaiah 2:1-5 

  +  Romans 13:11-14 

  +  Matthew 24:37-44 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of November 20th, 9 AM Mass 

Mon.   Sue Sack (living) 

Tue.   Daniel Nolan 

Wed.   Jeanette Foy 

Thu.   People of the Parish 

 

Saturday, November 26th, 5 PM Mass 

Nancy  Gallagher, Victor Lamarque, Raymond 

Hummel, Barbara Daly, Nicholas Gagliardo, Helen 

Lane 

 

Sunday, November 27th, First Sunday of Advent 

8:00 AM Helen & Joseph Christian 

9:30 AM Dr. Donna McCaffrey, Ann & Cecil  

    Wirth, John McGuire, Thomas J.   

    Mackey, Catherine Dooley 

11:30 AM People of the Parish  

New Life  
in Christ  
New Life  
in Christ  

 

Remembering our Sick  
 

Please pray for those in our parish who are 

sick, their families and caregivers: 
 

  Maria Conte   Philomena Giordano 

Ben Monaco   Frances Monaco 
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A Lively November  
by Father Michael 

  There are lots of happy things for me to report this week.  Allow me to offer a great big 
thank you to our Youth Minister, Sal Finocchiaro, and the Youth Core Group for offering 
another fine retreat experience for our young people.  Twenty-eight of our youth participated 
in the retreat last weekend in Water Mill.  The theme was ñTimeless.ò  It spoke of the eternal 
love of God that has endured through the ages.  There was a very creative part of the 
environment that was put together for the prayer.  As the young people walked down the hall 
to enter the meeting room they had to move through the ñtime machine.ò  This was 
imaginatively created by using swirling laser lights.  It was just one piece of a very fine 
retreat.  Thank you also to all the parishioners who supported this retreat by your supplying 
some of the food and goods that were needed. 
 
  On Thursday night, nineteen parishioners graduated from the latest class of Financial 
Peace University.  This is a nine-week course that teaches the basics of personal financial 
management and responsibility.  The teachings are rooted in scripture, so it is both a 
practical teaching as well as a spiritual experience.  I am tallying a few statistics that I will 
place in a future bulletin, but it was a great success for those who participated.  I hope to be 
able to offer it again in the future.   
 
   We have a full bus for our Travel Clubôs ñSouthern Swingò trip in April.  At the moment, it 
worked out perfectly where I was able to accommodate everyone who wanted to go, without 
turning anyone away.   
 
  We are updating the booklet we give to our engaged couples who are planning their 
wedding here at Holy Cross.  If anyone has pictures of a wedding that Deacon Ralph or I 
presided at which you would allow to be used in this publication, we would love to have 
them.  They can be sent to the parish e-mail address pothc@optonline.net .  As a side note, 
the details surrounding weddings get more and more complicated.  We now have to specify 
that we do not allow drones to be used on parish property! 
 
   Did anyone notice the super bright moon that we had earlier in the week?  It was 
supposed to be its brightest on Monday night, but clouds obscured it.  I noticed the full moon 
on Sunday, but it did not seem any brighter or larger than any other full moon.  I am 
energized by moments in nature like this as well as the change of seasons.  There is a great 
line from an old hymn that always strikes a chord of truth in my heart when I hear it.  Eternal 
Maker of the world, the sovereign Lord of night and day; you give us seasons of the year, to 
take timeôs heaviness away.   
 
   And, Iôm happy to announce we have reached our goal for the Catholic Ministries Appeal!  
Congratulations and thank you for your support.  If you havenôt yet had an opportunity to 
contribute, thereôs more information on page 11 of the bulletin. 
 
  Have a great week. 
 

mailto:pothc@aol.com
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Join us this Sunday, November 20th, after the 11:30 Mass 

for our wine and cheese party where the winners of our 

Basket Raffle will be drawn!  Itôs not too late to buy tickets!  

Ticket prices are 1 ticket for $2, 3 for $5, and 7 for $10.  

Please try to support this wonderful fund raising event! 

 

Holy Cross was proud to nominate  
 Pattie and Steve Matonti  

 as this yearõs recipients of the 
        St. Agnes Award!  
 
On Sunday, November 20, 2016 at St. Agnes Cathedral 
in Rockville Centre, the St. Agnes Medal of Service 
Award will be presented to lay people who generously give of themselves as 
volunteers in the parishes of our diocese. 
 
Pattie and Steve are long time parishioners of Holy Cross who have consistently 
lived their stewardship of talent in may ways for the benefit of the parish.  Pattie has 
been a Lector and Eucharistic Minister at our Masses.  She brings the Eucharist to 
those who reside at Olsenôs Rest Home, as well as volunteers in our Consolation 
Ministry.  Steve is active in our Music Ministry and Youth Group where he is a 
member of the Core Band.      
 
We are blessed to have Pattie and Steve as members of our parish.  Their faith and 
call to live their Baptism is evident in their commitment to our parish and the selfless 
way they give of their time and talent.  Thank you, Pattie and Steve! 

 

The Parish Office is closed on Thursday and Friday for the Thanksgiving 
holiday.  There is a Thanksgiving Day Mass on November 24th at 9AM.      

BASKET RAFFLES 

ST. AGNES MEDAL OF SERVICE 
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PARISH OUTREACH 

    Monetary òBasketó Donations 

 Cash, Check or Supermarket Gift Cards  
  

These will be greatly appreciated to help defray the expenses of our 

Thanksgiving Basket program.  You can mark your envelope òThanksgivingó 

and drop it in the collection basket or bring it to the Outreach office.  

We thank you for your continuing support of our Outreach ministry.  

       Christmas Angels  
This weekend and next weekend, Angels will be available in the baskets on 

the Altar pillars.  If you would like to help a needy family this Christmas, 

choose an Angel, purchase item written on it and return by Sunday, 

December 4 th . 

 

We are requesting gift cards to local stores (Kohlõs, Target, Wal-Mart, 

Toys R Us) to enable our families to purchase for themselves and their 

children the items they need. We are also requesting supermarket gift cards to enable each 

household to have a special holiday meal.  

(Reminder: gift cards need to be activated at the register)  

 

Some Angels are coded (orange, purple, green, red) for the agencies we reach out to each year 

(Mercy Haven, Talbot House, Pronto, Olsenõs Rest Home).  If you choose a red or orange 

Angel, please wrap the gift.  Green or purple tags (Pronto or Talbot) should not be 

wrapped. Place Angel tag on top of gift and return  to the Atrium by Dec.4 th .   

 

We thank you for the Spirit of Generosity you bring to our project each year.   

THANKSGIVING LITURGY 
Wishing You a Blessed and Bountiful Thanksgiving Day!  

 

Please join us at the 9AM Mass on Thanksgiving Day, November 24th.  It is 

a beautiful way to begin the day and to give thanks for all of our blessings.  

Father Michael will bless the bread you will be using at your Thanksgiving 

table.  At that time, we will be collecting the following items for our 

Outreach Pantry:  coffee, Jell-o, pudding, soup, cookies, mayonnaise and 

crackers.  
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LITURGICAL MINISTERS 

Attention Liturgical Ministers!  
 
Would you like to serve at a Christmas Mass?  Please circle your choices. 
 
Name: _________________________ 
 
I am an:   Altar Server   Eucharistic Minister   Usher    Lector 
 
I would like to serve at Mass:  Christmas Eve  4PM  6PM  10PM 
 

              Christmas Day  8AM  10AM  12Noon 

      Blessing of Liturgical Ministers  
 

      During all Masses on the: 

      Feast of Christ the King, November 19/20  
 

   ǒ Lectors  ǒ Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion      

       ǒ Ushers    ǒ Altar Servers   ǒ Members of the Choir  

 

All will be blessed and asked to recommit in their ministries. 

    Christmas Wreath Sale 
 
The Fund Raising Committee will be selling beautifully decorated 
Christmas wreaths the weekend of December 3/4 after all Masses.  
The price of the wreaths will again be $25.00 each.  As always, we 
thank you for supporting our Parish with this wonderful fundraiser. 

FUND RAISING 

Anyone wishing to sign up for the annual Advent Wreath Lighting  
can do so this weekend after all the Masses.   

Individuals and families are welcomed and encouraged to participate.  
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YOUTH GROUP 

Hi Everyone!  Are you in high school?  Do you want to make new friends as you play fun games and 

activities?  Do you want to build more of an understanding about yourself and your faith?  

If you answered "Yes!" to any one of those questions, then you MUST check out the Holy Cross Youth 

Group!  You will be glad you did!  

If you made your Confirmation, then come on down with a friend  and check out the wonderful 

opportunities the Youth Group has for you! We would love to see you!  The Holy Cross Youth Group is 

the perfect opportunity for you to continue to grow in your faith and build relationships with others in 

the parish.  

 

The Youth Group had a 

fantastic weekend on 

Fall Retreat! The teens 

had fun while diving deep 

into who they are and 

their own spiritual 

journeys! Here is a 

picture of the teens of 

the Youth Program who 

attended the beautiful 

experience. The Youth 

Group would like to thank 

all parishioners for their 

endless support and 

prayers over the retreat 

weekend! God Bless!   

 
 

We are extremely excited to begin a wonderful year with the Youth Group, and the amazing individuals 

who are a part of it!  Here are our upcoming youth events and happenings!  Take a look:  

¶ 11/19: Saturday 5PM Youth Mass with the Core Band! Then, we  are  going  to  have our 

Thanksgiving Feast & Retreat Recap, 6 - 8PM! 

¶ 11/26 -  11/27: No Youth Day/ Night Event! Happy Turkey Day! The Youth Group wishes all to 

have a blessed Thanksgiving Day with close friends  and family! : -)   

So, if you are thinking about coming to the church to see what we are all abouté do it!  You will not 

regret it.  Come with a friend or family member, and join us as we continue to grow in the endless love 

of Christ.  

 

If you have any questions or concerns, or if you are thinking about joining us and you would like more 

information, then please do not hesitate to contact Sal Finocchiaro, Coordinator of Youth Ministries, 

at HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com   or call the parish office. : -) 

mailto:HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com
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REVENUE 2015-2016 2014-2015 Budget 2016-2017 

  

Sundays & Holy Days: 580,152 575,048 560,000 

Christmas & Christmas Flowers: 44,039 41,832 42,000 

Easter & Easter Flowers: 36,776 39,006 39,000 

Donations Parish Programs: 161,663 167,496 145,000 

Fund Raising: 48,735 53,084 45,500 

Collections for Others: 22,861 26,827 

Auxiliary Revenue: 108,934 77,314 90,800 

Interest: 6,376 3,142 2,650 

R.O.M.R. Collection: 43,871 41,495 40,000 

CMA Rebate 0 0 12,500 

TOTAL REVENUE: 1,053,407 1,025,243 977,450 

EXPENDITURES: 

Clergy & Lay Salaries: 354,614 341,782 361,050 

Clergy & Lay Benefits: 82,021 80,451 97,385 

FICA Taxes: 23,813 23,055 28,000 

Fund Raising Expense: 27,970 29,181 28,050 

Parish Programs: 93,383 85,396 96,000 

School Subsidy: 83,914 87,793 84,000 

Printing & Office: 33,250 37,659 45,500 

Diocesan Assessment: 64,322 60,863 65,000 

Interest on Loans/Mortgage: 9,456 17,804 3,000 

Liturgical: 26,353 34,177 28,050 

Collections for Others: 22,861 24,930 

Buildings' Utilities: 30,631 38,738 34,000 

Buildings' Maintenance: 33,264 47,630 34,450 

Rectory Household: 18,267 13,280 16,700 

Repairs & Renovations 77,474 0 5,000 

TOTAL EXPENDITURES: 981,593 922,739 926,185 

OPERATING SURPLUS 71,814 102,504 51,265 

Parish of the Holy Cross 


